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Dear Sir,

roundtables, I a
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Government.
been canvasse spl k in the best
interests of this natmn, no government has a mandate to rcqulre services to be carried
out by another without fair recompense for providing the service. Consideration
should be given to the inclusion of a “Local Government Impact Statement” with all
new legislation or policy changes at a State or National level.

The effects of cost shifting should also be considered along with the efficient operation
of Local Governments. I understand that all States reviewed the legislation under
which Local Government operates during the last 10 years, and maybe we should be
reviewing the accountability and performance of our organisations. This review
should cover both the leadership roles (elected officials) and the management roles
(appointed officials), bearing in mind that our legislation now details the separation of
powers and roles. I understand that Tasmania has a “Local Government Review
Board” to review the operation of Local Governments every eight years. This Board
could be investigated for its relevance in @ther states
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The accreditation of Local Governments to perform projects or provide services for
other spheres of government should be considered further, as QA (which is
accreditation) provides for a more efficient operation.

Untied FAG’s grants have been around since the early 1970’s, and the system of
distribution is complex and difficult to understand. Any significant change in the
distribution method, either inter or intra state, will affect the range of services provided
by councils. Partnership agreements between councils for the provision of a
significant number of services could overcome the significant long-term savings that
would be available through Economies of Scale. Local Government is the only sphere
of government that does not have access to a natural growth tax like GST or PAYEE,
and therefore consideration of funding proposals should include tying the FAG’s
allocation to GST income.

What will Local Government be like in 10/20 years? It would appear that structural
reform would be in the best interests in some states, whereas Regional Organisation of
Councils may be a better example in other areas. Whatever system we use should not
be at the expense of the loss of services to all areas in the State, but these services may
be provided in a different manner, bearing in mind that one size does not fit all
circumstances.

We need to be careful not to confuse cost shifting from other spheres of government
with the provision of additional services as required/requested by our constituents.
Quite often seed funding is provided to start a new service, but when the seed funding
runs out our constituents expect the service to continue, thus straining the finances of
the Local Government.

Local Government needs to maintain its independence in relation to the services it
provides, subject to the capability of its community to finance the provision of
essential services, with all Local Governments receiving a share of the untied FAG’s
allocation. Agreements should be in place to eliminate the current practise of all three
spheres of government providing and financing similar services, including
infrastructure.

Should you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact the
undersigned.

Yours faithfully,

whe ~

Ray C. Currie,
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER.




